Butler Performance

Butler Performance (BP), in Leoma, Tennessee, has been on the forefront of Pontiac performance for decades. David Butler says that a dwindling supply of 455 engines was a concern his company was forced to address. "Pontiac produced its 400ci engine for several years, so blocks were cheap and plentiful. Its displacement could be easily increased to at least 460ci by simply adding a 4.25-inch stroke crankshaft, so we partnered with Eagle Specialty Products to produce a crankshaft that gave hobbyists an affordable alternative to a 455 engine, and expanded our offerings from there."

Hobbyists often discuss the significant advantages that 3-inch main journal diameters like those of a 400 contain, when compared to the 3.25-inch unit found in blocks like the 455. Butler feels those benefits are grossly overrated when dealing with street engines, however. "Bearing speed and main journal strength of most blocks isn't an issue in engines that see less than about 6,500 rpm. During development of our first stroker crank, we chose a 3-inch main journal diameter simply because of the high number of 400 blocks on the market. Everything else at that time was secondary. Of course, the smaller diameter main journal has advantages in higher rpm applications."

Butler tells HPP that there are several distinct benefits to stroking a typical Pontiac block, when compared to other makes. "Installing a stroker crankshaft into a Pontiac is a simple process-it fits with minimal block modifications, and the overall cost of purchasing a long-stroke rotating assembly kit is about the same as a typical rebuild with similar parts. We also incorporate a longer rod, which lets us maintain a very good rod-to-stroke ratio, even with the longer stroke. The main benefits of that are less stress on the block mains, cylinder walls and piston skirts."

